FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 12" STREET SW
WASHINGTON DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU PROCESSING ENGINEER: Jerome Manarchuck
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-7226
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1411
HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mb/audio/ MAIL STOP: 1800B3

INTERNET ADDRESS: Jerome.Manarchuck@fcc.gov

Isleta Radio Company
809 Wellesley NE N Dv 1 2012
Albuquerque, NM 87106

Re:  Isleta Radio Company
KQNM, Milan, NM
Facility ID No. 22391
* FCC File No. BP-20120821ACA

Dear Applicant:

The staff has under consideration the above-captioned application proposing to relocate AM
station KQNM to an alternate transmitter site, to change its frequency from 1100 kHz to 1090
kHz, and to slightly decrease its nighttime non-directional power from 0.02 kW to 0.008 kW.

Our nighttime study indicates that the KQNM proposal does not comply with Section 73.182 of
the FCC rules as the proposal would be involved in prohibited overlap with co-channel Mexican
Class A station XEPRS on 1090 kHz at Rosarito, BN. Specifically, the proposed 0.025 mV/m
(10%) skywave contour overlaps the protected 0.5 mV/m (50%) skywave contour of Class A
station XEPRS.

Please submit a corrective amendment addressing the deficiency described above. Failure to
address the deficiency in the pending application within 30 days from the date of this letter may
result in dismissal of the application for failure to prosecute under 47 C.F.R. §73.3568(a)(1). If
you have questions, you may contact the processing engineer.

Sincerely,

Son Nguyen
Supervisory Engineer
Audio Division
Media Bureau

cc: Martha Whitman
Don Davis
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